16 December 1968

Livingston D. Latham Attorney at Law Unadilla

Dear Mr. Latham:

At the instruction of our Session and in line with the conversation that Rev. Stults had with you, I do submit following information relative to a change of name on the Certificate of Incorporation. I also am enclosing correspondence that I have had on this matter.

At the Annual Congregational and Corporate meeting of the Presbyterian Church Society of East Guilford, N. Y. held at the church on 14 January 1960 and which was duly called and moderated by Rev. Roger Beach of Gilbertsville, N. Y., the following action was taken in line with this transcript:

"Clerk spoke with regard to changing the name of the church in keeping with the spirit of the uniting of the 2 great Presbyterian Bodies. He made the motion which was seconded that the name of our church be UNITED PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH in EAST GUILFORD. After some discussion, the motion was unanimously carried.

Signed Clinton Taylor, Clerk"

Will you please take whatever action is necessary to have this name included on the Certificate of Incorporation.

Very truly yours.

Clinton T. Taylor, Clerk of Session United Presby. Church in E.G.